Educational Policy Committee (EPC)

October 13, 2010

Present: Professors Easter, Koepp, Olson, Stiadle, Student Representative A. Schloop, Provost Miller-Bernal (chair); and Associate Provost Speaker

The meeting was called to order at 9:34 am.

1. Minutes from October 6, 2010 approved with a few changes.

2. An evaluation rubric from Prof. Easter was discussed, which centered on the form of presentations rather than content.

3. Prof. Olson volunteered to serve as the budget representative from EPC.

4. We discussed questions brought forward by the Curriculum Committee concerning proposed Biological and Chemical Sciences capstone changes.

· We expressed concern that premature changes to capstone projects might affect our revision of capstones in the 2011 spring semester.

· The BCS capstone project has already seen changes in the past few years. The capstone has moved from a necessarily lab-based project to an option between a lab research-based project and a literary research-based project. BCS faculty serves as the “gatekeepers” for seniors who wish to complete a lab-based project.

· The discussion merged to capstone projects in general, with focus on the differing presence of a senior seminar currently within major capstone projects. We noted that, for example, peer institutions may have all performing art seniors present shorter projects in one night, whereas Wells currently has each student present an individual show.

· We discussed the difference between the proposed program and the current program. We wondered if there would be a revision of BCS 301 to align with the proposed program of a more advanced BCS 40x course and found that there is not.  Under the proposed program, BCS 402 would become optional and BCS 40x would become required. We expressed concern that the proposed program did not include enough writing.

· We found a discrepancy in the course listing of BCS 402: the course is currently listed in the course catalogue as three semester hours, but should list the course as two semester hours.

· We mentioned that Curriculum Committee has been working on this issue under current rules, and this change is not necessarily premature. We wondered if waiting until spring to change the BCS capstone would be more beneficial.

· We agreed that we would make a recommendation to Curriculum Committee to table the BCS capstone changes until spring so that a campus-wide consideration of capstone can be discussed. We also expressed our concerns of a lack of a writing component in the proposed program and the two semester hours might not be substantial enough for a capstone. We also agreed that students should be given a one year notice of major capstone project changes.

· We also decided that a write-up from each division of their capstone project would be highly beneficial for future discussion.

5. We discussed the concern that we might be “dumbing down” the capstone rather than discussing why seniors are finding difficulty in successfully completing the project.

· We wondered what is common among strong students completing theses, and noted that GPA is not a good bench-marker.

· This led to a broader discussion of what is appropriate for an undergraduate thesis, and specifically an undergraduate thesis at a liberal arts institution. We noted that some departments might be currently working on the capstone at a graduate level. 

· We agreed that looking at how peer institutions treat their capstone projects would be useful. We discussed that a solution to capstone presentations might be an NCUR-like weekend or a special day for capstone presentations. Students would apply to present.

· We should consider whether EPC should have a stance of either every student completing a similar capstone project or breaking into a tiered system, a direction that the proposed BCS changes seem to be going. A tiered system might allow for focusing of either preparing for graduate school or for a career.

6. We returned to a discussion on the possibility of transforming the current distribution requirements into a common minor.

· Alex passed out a sketch of how the current distribution requirements would look in a minor form, including ideas for zero semester hour required workshops.

· Prof. Easter presented a year-by-year sketch in which one pillar would be addressed each semester. This sketch included the idea of linked courses, or dyads, offered in January or May, with advisor/student check-in points.

· We discussed the importance of “branding” a common minor in a way that capitalizes on our natural resources. The possible title of “sustaining community” was mentioned. 

· We also discussed the benefits of proposing another system, besides a common minor, to faculty.

Respectfully submitted,

Alex Schloop

Secretary, pro tem
